


Item No. 2

At a meeting of the Dene Valley Parish Council held at the Dene Valley Community Partnership One Stop Shop, High Street, Eldon Lane on Monday 13 February 2023 at 6.30 p.m.

Present:

Councillor K Beal in the Chair

Councillors T Bird, I Bourne, J Clark, J Moore, J Nicholson and R Simm

Clerk	Ian Croft


1.	Apologies for Absence

	There were no apologies for absence.


2.	Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 December 2022 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


3.	Matters arising

The Clerk reported receipt of an email from Vicky Prendergast at Durham County Council which provided an update of the proposed asset transfer of Randolph Street Play Area to the Parish Council.  It was agreed that the Clerk would make further enquiries of Vicky in two weeks’ time.

Councillor Beal enquired about s106 money that may be available for Play Area upgrades or refurbishment.  The Clerk agreed to contact the County Council to enquire what sums of s106 money might be available and how the Parish Council would go about making an application for such funding/


4.	Police Update

Councillor Bird informed the meeting Anti-Social Behaviour was now classed as a crime and that any young person found to be committing Anti-Social Behaviour would be arrested.

In the area 16 cars had been damaged, the bus service had been withdrawn, there was an arson attack at Middle Row and windows had been put out in Spencer Street.

Councillor Bird mentioned that still there was not enough reporting of incidents in the area and if incidents were not reported then the police would not target areas as hotspot areas.


5.	Play Areas

The Clerk reported that the Play Area Annual Inspection invite had been received from Wicksteed’s and the Council agreed to invite Wicksteed to carry out their annual inspections of play areas.

The Clerk referred to the ongoing consultation being carried out by the County Council on the Public Space Protection Order (PSPO) for dog ownership.  The Clerk agreed to provide feedback from the Parish Council to the consultation requesting that Auckland Park, South Church, Rosemount, Riverside, Grange Avenue and the fenced off area of Randolph Street Play Areas be included in the PSPO.

Referring to fencing repair works which would be needed for Auckland Park Play Area the council agreed to wait until spring time to address this.


6.	Planning Issues

Councillor Clark circulated a list of planning applications either within the Parish Council or bordering the Parish Council which had been received or determined since the last meeting (for copy see file of minutes).

It was agreed that the Clerk would circulate the planning updates email to all Councillors in the future.


7.	Footpaths

Councillor Moore had no issues to report regarding footpaths.

Councillor Beal reported overgrowing foliage between Gurney Valley and Close House and Councillor Simm agreed to send a photograph of this to the Clerk so that it could be reported to the County Council.

Councillor Nicholson reported that cows with calves were being kept in a field without any warning signs being erected which Footpath 50 ran through and the Clerk agreed to report this to the County Council.

8.	Allotments

There were no issues to report regarding allotments.


9.	General Correspondence

The Clerk reported that a refund of £2,776 of grant had been made to Groundwork which had been received some while ago for Neighbourhood Plan work.


10	Finance Update

The Clerk provided the meeting with details of income and expenditure for the since the last meeting.  The Chairman agreed the balances and signed the accounts and bank statements.


11.	Any other business

Councillor Moore reported that a new post and cement was needed for the parking area at the end of Richard Terrace.  The Councill agreed that Councillor Moore obtain the necessary equipment and seek reimbursement of the cost.


The meeting finished at 8.10 p.m.  Next meeting Monday 13 March 2023 at 6.30 p.m.



